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JUNE NEWSLETTER 
 

June 1, 2023 
 

Greetings Troop 3! 
  

May turned into a busy, busy month, we several Good Turns, but my favorite activities 
were placing the flags at Whitemarsh Cemetery, and going to Trap Pond. Trap Pond has 
become a troop favorite, which we have revisited several times in recent years. What's 
great about it, is that we stay in a large primitive camp site away from the busier part of 
the State Park. The camp site is right on the Pond, so the Scouts can come and go all 
day. Trap Pond itself is unusual with cypress groves, and tributaries to follow. 
  

At our next troop meeting on June 5th, we'll be holding a Change of Command ceremony, 
when Josh Summer completes his year as SPL, and passes the baton to Aidan Robin. 
Josh did an outstanding job this past year! I'm looking forward to great year with Aidan 
Robin leading the troop. The new TLC has begun roughing out the next annual plan, and 
we'll meet one more time next week to finalize it. I'm not going to spoil any surprises, but 
there is a good mix of new destinations and old favorites (other than Trap Pond).  
  

Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 



Meetings 

6/5 Troop Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
  
6/6 TLC 
7:30-8:45 PM 
Mr. Grimes' House 
  
6/7 Special TLC 
7:30-8:45 PM 
Mr. Grimes' House 
  
6/12 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
  
6/13 Staff Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
  
6/19 Troop 
Meeting 
7-8:30 PM 
Warminster Park 
  
6/26 Swim Tests 
& Summer Camp 
Parents Meeting 
6:30-8 PM 
UMSC 

 

Good Turns 

6/17 Charlie 
Batman's Eagle 
Project 
9:30 AM - 3 PM 
College 
Settlement 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  
 

Trips 

6/23-6/25 
Biking at Gateway 
Nat'l Rec Area 
  

 

District/ 
Council Events 

  
  

  
 

Other 

  
6/14 75th 
Anniversary 
Planning 
Committee 
Meeting 
7-8:30 PM 
  
  
  
  
  

  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Troop Meeting - Change of Command  
 

Monday, June 5th at 7:30-9 PM we will be back at the 
Church to hold our Change of Command Ceremony. After 
a year of great service, Josh Summer will step aside as 
SPL and Aidan Robin will take the reigns. The newly 
formed patrols, The Banana Heads, Top Cheddar, and 
the Gary Stevens Patrol, will also officially take effect. 
  

This is a big night, please make a point of being there in 
Full Class A's. 

 

 

 

TLC Meeting 
 



Tuesday June 6th at 7:30-8:45 pm the new TLC will be meeting at my house to discuss 
May and June, and to plan July. 

 

Special TLC Meeting 
 

Wednesday June 7th at 7:30-8:45 pm the new TLC will be meeting at my house to 
finalize the 2023-2024 Annual Plan. 

 

Troop Meeting  
 

Monday, June 12th at 7:30-9 PM we're having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist. Sign-up deadline for the June Trip to Gateway. 

 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday, June 13th at 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting in 
Fellowship Hall to discuss May and June, and to plan July.  

 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting  
 

 

 

We are just under a year away from Troop 3's 75th 
Anniversary Diamond Jubilee Celebration taking 
place May 17-19, 2024 at College Settlement.  
  

The next Planning Committee meeting is taking 
place on Wednesday, June 14th from 7-9 PM in 
Fellowship Hall at Hatboro Baptist. If you are 
interested in helping out, please plan on attending! 

 

Charlie Batman's Eagle Project  
 



Saturday, June 17th at 9:30 AM Charlie Batman 
needs volunteers to help build four Lending Libraries 
that will be located around College Settlement Camp. 
Please come help out. Lunch will be provided. 
  

Click here for details 

  

Contact Charlie to let him know that you are coming, 
cwbatman436@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

Troop Meeting  
 

Monday, June 19th from 7-8:30 PM the troop meeting will be held at Warminster 
Community Park. We will repeat the Fitness Assessment that we held about 30-days ago.  

 

Weekend Trip to Gateway National Recreation Area 
 

For our June Trip we'll be heading to up to the 
Sandy Hook area of New Jersey. We're 
camping at Cheesequake State Park and 
biking at the Gateway National Recreation 
Area. Click here for the Flyer. 
  

Meet for departure Friday, June 23 at 6 pm 
and return on Sunday, June 25 around 2 
pm. 
  

The cost of the trip is $40, plus Patrol food.  
  

If you are interested, please sign up with Mr. Summer by Monday, June 12th. 
267 546 8655 or garysummer@ymail.com   

 

 

 

Saturday, May 27 at 9 AM we will be providing a Good Turn to the Whitemarsh Cemetery 
in Horsham. We'll assist setting up the flags for their Memorial Day ceremony on Monday.  

 

Swim Tests & Summer Camp Parents Meeting  
 

Monday, June 26th we are meeting at the Upper Moreland Swim Club for the annual 
BSA Swim Test. There will be plenty of time for free swim after. We'll meet 6:30 PM and 
the pool closes at 8 PM. After the Swim Tests, we'll have a question and answer session 
for parents to help prepare for Summer Camp.  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqGD3acUvP64gRWEADS1JOrXuhDKPF-EfWgWK4fL6ayp9VW9PyFwRz7Z9sSh5xPVWH6AVuhfIkkTP9dXQ5cuJQk9u5FHWtPB9dMnVYcwf1X9FYRdmKvGuecyDQfJYcXqL3G4wnpWjVl7HrG7s1bQ4IjNYcWbnL7BJ7Xo-LVNqPJEA=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclacwZvfLJjvCt2SWni-1dYtHe4pZu5LXTo4Bkv8U-jgt-T8UiOsZsCZ-U_zwk3rasPISiX0qcZtylqp1XPi5IESAet6dyy2liL8su1RZezLf9cWO1_P6MH7QqeFZp-pJ4CWa-u-lOWbGkGdReuMDr8tfmNBWWQxV6kMTdIY6deZb2Xcy1fj3Xqj8=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqTRSlCwzEhTBEUyuZZG3fp8DztCzHpkp2qvaMRA9vz3FBPG6U0b7T-6ZoJYFwW-_NrfWvMP6Oq-TZ9PvZxfY7BWixbMgWvF-5SuCpWbLLG0j_uic9cBKotPe1T0jX2K3iaXC4g8kHfRQi5ZtEPI2FJpQ1ogpexR_hc7RD9LGng8e_ctJpv7a3MVBhrSDyMVmjiMkuXf-Vjqt6lW80HMyZ6w-U4E4m21itzcj9hYdIs_I8Jo83_DGnt7t6qKOaOh2SNwps-aVpG-UynTiK4aM_LLCLjnBap7fdTlKcIAjZTI4t54fGfv_COqLbGgfIvLpYLbdcAs6judGJ_H8Bnt7em846z3W6q_HnS7Jiy06eJ9wZY_9Sdj-W6KRMY4_W3oDKAWW67GXOsaPoMyypAe2ohWR_ek1oiSsYqhM0q3cUd0aXQpWp819Fs5Xl1OQoOCBc&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqGD3acUvP64gRWEADS1JOrXuhDKPF-EfWgWK4fL6ayp9VW9PyFwRz7Z9sSh5xPVWH6AVuhfIkkTP9dXQ5cuJQk9u5FHWtPB9dMnVYcwf1X9FYRdmKvGuecyDQfJYcXqL3G4wnpWjVl7HrG7s1bQ4IjNYcWbnL7BJ7Xo-LVNqPJEA=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==


Summer Camp at Heritage Scout Reservation 
 

Summer Camp is right around the corner! 
  

Depart: Sunday, July 16 

Return: Saturday, July 22 

  

Lots more details to follow! 
  

 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

75th Anniversary Celebration - Save the Date! 
 



 

 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration is less than a year away! The Planning Committee 
has been hard at work making plans, developing the program, and setting the menu, 
among many other things. There are still many details to be worked, but here are the 
basics:  
  

This will be a weekend event May 17-19, 2024 held on the Day Camp side of 
College Settlement. The troop will be camping on site, and alumni are 
welcome to join us. Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a brunch, afternoon 
activities, dinner, and a campfire. 
  

In order to make this event a success, we would like to have as many alumni and family 
there as possible. To do this, we need to get the word out. Please complete this contact 
form, and forward it to Scouting friends that you know. The info collected will be used by 
the Planning Committee to send future correspondence. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqs6JM-NN4UxW0A8zLGUTT5Ehy3MD4jLxhNN0o4edfrNs-_K0C2h_xkCOqHacHFGGktPCigd33kV6WHQNiGmdha_SNXv6FWoJXFQ6dp57lDbz0KN6aPl5lIncrt8fs2bBZHG7-Ls8vZBl1X1zWQpB92DmdQ-Ma9a-cpg6ix-N7gmY=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==


  

Also, I urge you to follow the event's Facebook Page: 
www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

Complete Contact Info Form 

 

 

75th Anniversary Logo Contest  
 

 

 

The logo that we've been using for the 75th Anniversary is a temporary one. We are 
holding a contest for design of a new logo for the 75th Anniversary events. The winning 
entry will be used on all merchandise for the Anniversary. The person who submits the 
winning entry will win free merchandise and a $50 gift card. The winner will be announced 
at the Fall Parents' Night in October. 
  

Here are a few basic rules and requirements: 

• The logo must include "Hatboro Troop 3" as well as "75 Years", "75th 
Anniversary", "Diamond Jubilee" or "1949-2024". 

• The contest of open to all Scouts, Scouters, Parents, Siblings, and Alumni. 
• Submittals are due July 1st. 
• Click the button below to submit your design 

 

Submit Your Logo Design 

 

 

Latest 2022-2023 Annual Plan  
 

See below for latest revision of the 2022-2023 Annual Plan. Note that the August Trip has 
changed, and we will be heading to Buck Motorsports, August 10-12, for a School Bus 
Demolition Derby! 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqM73CRCVj0OuE66hTkgkXVA6QaFc1gH1noUJ1gkhrDgC1y6tF7HuuKnC5NhqclQu9uGTgC5_lUIwCAMgeJ_S3n3uxrn36_3XsGvvzXVps878=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaRgxYTUWXK7GzkExh28g-0VD2SsmkZxRs4vk0R3YgrezHYVFaRk_pStCC5LDGqe4T02KuWS-MTYRj77_Tt_JgFZRvC_80N38lhoadWrHnV5N&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROqKh9eX8I0EUl6BgGZIY0GYm1MXLIXgJRLhy_0ULG7NOrJbehN0n6_-axrXg5iWRZwQQLQAQLbiAMbzZ_4y7BIpAtWRonyhIRH&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==


  

Sorry, but the Venture Trip scheduled for early August is still up in the air. 
  

Click here for the latest revision of the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Nate Snyder's Eagle Court of Honor 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROq27g6-rJNuPRGSWwHr5zpGiKqQAA06XsdxAnYR9At2rEdcMVPpLbzmL7Uhd5Yxgs5F8NJr9Sa8ogYOIU5wPjGhPfoiUudNOoZsQrzk8ZsHF6-SOpE-9tbE4EsdPcY4FL9vfn1LOuoYM6yTczxrH4HO2tgYmfOVDY8iELjFgqeGv0=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019q7LU_CyLuyJ_2nGJAdzPAurUjF5IlCIChr8FYXemG9m6IsU5DclaZFafjEPuROq27g6-rJNuPRGSWwHr5zpGiKqQAA06XsdxAnYR9At2rEdcMVPpLbzmL7Uhd5Yxgs5F8NJr9Sa8ogYOIU5wPjGhPfoiUudNOoZsQrzk8ZsHF6-SOpE-9tbE4EsdPcY4FL9vfn1LOuoYM6yTczxrH4HO2tgYmfOVDY8iELjFgqeGv0=&c=a6iZO7TtaKFK7WgLiCWUQtnf_JU_dBcz6YHp1j2in5vy4VJqUPBToA==&ch=Vonl0ysNcDYNj0N94L3MMY1jKBP9BqKFfHHxTiTDso3eglUdGv4Jrg==


 

 



 

 

On Monday May 8th, we held Nate Snyder's Eagle Court of Honor in the sanctuary at 
Hatboro Baptist. What a great night!  
  



Congratulations, Nate! 
 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

 

 

On Saturday, May 13th, we held our Semi-Annual Pancake Breakfast. The Dining Room 
was open for the first time in years. We had a busy morning with over 1,100 pancakes 
served, which means that the Scouts earned lots of money for camp. Thank you to 
everyone who came out to support the Troop, and to everyone who helped make the day 
a big success.  
  

Thank you for making all of the arrangements, Mr. Lavelle! 
 

Good Turn for Hatboro Union Library 
 



 

 

On Saturday, May 13th, we also provided service to the Hatboro Union Library breaking 
down the Library Bazaar.  
  

Thank you for coordinating, Mr. John! 
 

Josh Summer Passes Eagle Board of Review 
 



 

 

On May 23rd, Josh Summer passed his District Board of Review, and is officially an Eagle 
Scout!  
  

Well done, Josh! 
 

Weekend Trip to Trap Pond 
 



 

 

 



 

 

On May 19-21 our May trip took us to Trap Pond State Park in Laurel, DE. We camped 
right on the water's edge. We had to contend with a little rain, but all in all we still had tons 
of time for paddling, rescue training, fellowship, and good food.  

  

Thank you, Mr. Brown for making all of the arrangements, and thank you 
to all of the adults that hauled all that gear!  

We couldn't do it without you! 
 

Good Turn at Whitemarsh Memorial Park 
 



 

 

On Saturday, May 27th, we provided a Good Turn to the Whitemarsh Memorial Park 
helping to place flags on the graves of over 4,000 veterans for their Memorial Day 
ceremony. This was a great way to kick off the holiday weekend. 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

  
  

The following Scout is celebrating his birthday this 
month! 
  

Aidan Robin 6/23 
 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
 

 


